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Congratulations, King Randy and  
Queen Katrina Brunsman,  

our new Schützenfest King and Queen! 
(They are on the right next to former  

King Ted & Queen Ann Hoerstmann) 
 

Our Best Wishes also to the new 

Jr. King, Leo Hull, 
and the new Jr. Queen, Katherine Faust! 

 

Prost! 
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August Events 

 
August 2, 7:30 P.M.  General Meeting 
August 13, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
August 16, 7:00 P.M. Captains Meeting, 
    Schützen Club 
August 16, 6:00 P.M. Appreciation Party 
_________________________________________________________ 
 

September Events 
 

September 6, 7:30 P.M. General Meeting 
September 6, 7 & 8  Fill the Net Soccer  
    Tournament 
September 10, 11:30 A.M. Seniors Meeting 
September 15, 2:00 P.M. Genealogy Meeting 
September 20, 7:00 P.M. Schützen Nacht 
 

 

 

Important Phone Numbers 
 

President – Tom Musbach, 513-793-1148 
Vice President – Nancy Pelzel, 513-385-3120 

 

Membership (New Members) – Rita Musbach, 513-793-1148 
Membership (Current) – Karen Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 

Sick Committee – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
 

Sub Group Presidents: 
Sängerchor – Dale Sunderhaus, 513-604-6074 
Schützen Club – Steve Lawson, 513-578-7873 

Seniors – Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Sports Club – Walter Dewar, 513-312-8551 

Young Families – Paul Ahrnsen, 513-542-8554  
House & Grounds – Paul Wienkamp, 513-922-2677 

 

Kolping Center 
Clubhouse Rentals – 513-851-7951 then press 1 
Business Office – 513-851-7951 then press 1 

Clubhouse – 513-851-7951 then press 5 
Hall – 513-851-7951 then press 4 
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Congratulations to all our members celebrating birthdays 
 in the month of August ! 

 

 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Ray Schlinkert Aug 1 

Regina Albers Aug 2 

Pat Rasp Aug 3 

Walter Amrein Aug 4 

William Becker Aug 4 

Ronald Clabbers Aug 4 

Elaine Ahaus Aug 5 

Edward Geiser, Jr. Aug 6 

Timothy Jamison Aug 6 

Susan Kohorst Aug 6 

Clint Schertzer Aug 6 

John Blenke Aug 7 

Alan Gerbus Aug 7 

William J. Sterwerf Aug 7 

Richard Ellensohn Aug 9 

Paul Moeller Aug 9 

Ray C. Sander Aug 9 

Lisa Spraul Aug 9 

Allen Cliffe Aug 10 

Steven Schlake Aug 10 

Bernie Wessels Aug 10 

Rich Bova Aug 11 

Michael Pelzel Aug 11 

Anneliese Schulten Aug 11 

MacKenzie Seibel Aug 11 

David Von Bargen Aug 11 

Erna Vosseberg Aug 11 

John Arents Aug 12 

Tom Pieper Aug 12 

Michael Spraul Aug 12 

Richard Schmalz Aug 13 

Martha Stukenborg Aug 13 

Angie Chachoff Aug 14 

Stanley Beeler Aug 15 

Sally Gieringer Aug 15 

Tom Girmann Aug 15 

 

First Name Last Name Birthday 

Andrew Kraeling Aug 15 

Dennis Lang Aug 15 

Richard Kuntz Aug 16 

Bernie Geers Aug 18 

Joe Freese Aug 19 

Mary Catherine Uhlhorn Aug 19 

Philip Drees Aug 20 

Guenter Grote Aug 20 

Dennis Hays Aug 20 

Spencer Kappen Aug 20 

Robert Yuellig Aug 20 

Alex Kelly Aug 21 

Carl Nissen Aug 21 

Richard Schottelkotte Aug 22 

Greg Fehrenbach Aug 24 

Geraldine Klosterman Aug 24 

Rose Abt Aug 25 

Jerry Hargis Aug 25 

Rick Hoeting Aug 26 

Helene Schrand Aug 26 

Alberta Seibel Aug 26 

John Anton Aug 27 

Mark Fehring Aug 27 

Gregory Freudiger Aug 27 

Mickey Moore Aug 27 

Peter Dinnesen Aug 28 

Clem Redder Aug 28 

Kevin Gerbus Aug 29 

Klaus Giese Aug 29 

Kierstin Nadler Aug 29 

James Reinhart Aug 29 

Matthew Ahrnsen Aug 30 

Reinhold Lampe Aug 30 

Dennis Straw Aug 30 

Cassandra Brown Aug 31 

 

Note from the Editor 
Just a short note to give a big heartfelt THANK YOU to the thousand + volunteers who put in hours of hard work 
and gallons of sweat before, during and after Schützenfest weekend! We are so blessed to have such a wonderful, 
caring group of people in our Kolping Family!  THANK YOU! VIELEN DANK! 
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Fr. David Hiller Fund Report August 2019 

 
The Father David Hiller Fund Board of Trustees 
expresses our condolences to Ted Tegenkamp, whose 
wife Mary passed away this week. Ted was an 
instrumental and longtime member of the Board. The 
Tegenkamp family is in our thoughts and prayers. 
 
The donations below were made to the Fr. David Hiller 
Fund in memory of the following: 
 
Frank Lahrman Memorial 
Tim, Connie & Matthew French, Kathleen Tracy, Angela 
Pohlabeln, Mike & Nancy Pelzel 
 
Heinz Kuhl Memorial 
Thomas & Jacqueline Tegenkamp 
 
Otger Kappen Memorial 
Thomas & Jacqueline Tegenkamp 
 
Agnes Schlake Memorial 
Thomas & Jacqueline Tegenkamp 
 
Ferdinand Kappen Memorial 

Thomas & Jacqueline Tegenkamp 
 
Erich Schulte Memorial 

Angela Pohlabeln, Thomas & Jacqueline Tegenkamp 
 
    Sincerely, 
 
    Paul A. Ahrnsen, 
    FDHF Chairman 

513-542-8554 
    pahrnsen@fuse.net 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Cincinnati Goetta Discussion at  
German Heritage Museum 

 
Local historian Dann Woellert will discuss his new 
book, Cincinnati Goetta: A Delectable History, at the 
German Heritage Museum on Sunday, August 4 at 2:00 
P.M. His book was published by the History Press and 
will be available for signing. Goetta is unique to our 
area and reflects the German immigration from 
northwest Germany. Woellert will explain its origins, 
how it came to Cincinnati, and how it became such a 
popular food item. The German Heritage Museum is 
located at 4764 West Fork Road, Cincinnati, OH 45247. 

Sports Club News 
 

Last month, we printed some of the highlights from the 
2018-2019 season, and we are continuing those 
highlights in this issue. 
 

 00G Karma 
o CPL League Champions. Undefeated. 
o MASC Finalist 
o Seth Stevens Champs 
o Coaster Classic Champs 

 04G Orange 
o Undefeated in League 
o MASC Champions 
o Seth Stevens Champs 
o Coaster Classic Champs 

 07G Orange 
o League Champs 
o Seth Stevens Champs 
o Coaster Classic Champs 

 07G Black 
o MASC Finalist 
o CW Soccer Fest Finalist 

 
_______________________________________________________________ 
 

Host Family Needed/Job Needed 

 

 Who: 19-year-old young man from Kolping 
Germany 

 When: Approximately 6 months beginning 
October/November 2019 (flexible dates) 

 Why:  
o To improve English skills and to learn 

about American life and culture. 
o Job is needed – any general job or 

volunteer work. 

 Other Facts: 
o Will study Engineering when returning 

home. 
o Is a U.S. citizen with a Social Security 

number (was born in New Jersey while 
his father was on assignment in the 
USA). 

o Speaks German, French & English. 
o Was referred by Markus Demele, 

Secretary General of International 
Kolping. 

 Information/Questions: Call Ted Wilke, home 
phone: 513-941-0247, mobile: 513-673-2113. 
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Deaths 
 

Ellsworth Lockwood, husband of the late Mary 
Lockwood and Kolping member for 39 years, passed 
away on July 20, 2019 at the age of 87.  We extend our 
sympathies to his children: Sandra Teague, David 
Lockwood, Cynthia Ann Freudiger, Jennifer Wiesmann, 
and Nichole Brunner, as well as the entire Lockwood 
family. 
 
Mary Tegenkamp, wife of Ted Tegenkamp and 
Kolping member for 70 years, passed away on July 21, 
2019 at the age of 84. Mary started her career at 
Kolping with the Young Kolping Group in 1949 and 
served as its treasurer. She was a 4-H Advisor for the 
Kolping 4-H Group back in the seventies and became 
one of the first “pioneers” to breech the gender gap 
and become a full-fledged member of Cincinnati 
Kolping in 1978, previously “for men only”. She served 
on the 1994 National Convention Committee, received 
the National Kolping Distinguished Service Award in 
2000, and organized the first Father’s Day/ 
Anniversary Mass in 2001. Our thoughts and prayers 
go out to Ted and their children, Theresa Beiter, Ted 
and Tom Tegenkamp. 
 
Mary Eileen Scott, mother of Karen Vosseberg, 
passed away on June 20, 2019 at the age of 91. 
 
Paul Gerbus, son of Ann Gerbus and brother of 
members Walt, Alan and Kevin Gerbus, passed away 
on June 26, 2019 at the age of 58. 
 
Jerry DeNoma, father of Eric DeNoma, passed away 
on July 2, 2019 at the age of 63.  
 
John T. “J.T.” Griffin III, brother of Brian Griffin, 
passed away in Gaylord, Michigan on July 17, 2019 at 
the age of 73.  
 
Heinrich Gerdes, brother of Gary Gerdes, passed 
away in Germany on July 29, 2019 at the age of 83. 
 
Mary “Joyce” Rademacher, mother of Mike 
Rademacher, passed away on July 19, 2019 at the age 
of 83. 
 
We extend our sympathies to the families of all of the 
people mentioned above and ask God’s blessings to 
give them strength. May the souls of the deceased and 
all the souls of the faithful departed, through the 
mercy of God, rest in peace. 

 

NOTICE 
 

Upon the death of a MEMBER, please call the President 
of the Kolping Society or one of the Bereavement 
Committee members.  In order that the membership 
can be aware that a member has died, the family of the 
decedent should be willing to place in the Death Notice 
that the decedent is a member of the Kolping Society 
and at what time Kolping members should assemble 
for prayers. (This should be mutually agreed upon by 
the family and the Kolping representatives.)  
 

The members of the Bereavement Committee are:   
 

Christa Olding, 513-385-1476 
Marilee Uhlhorn, 513-661-0414 
Helene Schrand, 513-741-9780 
Doris Wilke, 513-521-5019 
_____________________________________________________________ 
________________________________________________________________ 

 

Sick & Shut-Ins 
 

Joe Ahrnsen   Bill Lunnemann 
George Ostendorf  Carol Cliffe 
Maria Von den Benken  Herm Koehling  
Ruth Schindler   Tom Resing 
Ellen Burke-Montgomery Vince Meyer 
Regina Albers   Donna Faulk 
Tom Bredestege 
   

Also please say prayers for Kate Callahan, grand-
daughter of Mike and Manette Callahan and daughter 
of Ben Callahan, as well as all members of the Kolping 
family who are in need of prayers. 
 

Please take time out of your busy schedule for these 
folks.  Send a card, stop to visit or give them a call.  It is 
always nice to hear from friends when you are not 
feeling well. 
 
________________________________________________________________ 

Kolping Seniors 

Meeting on August 13, 11:30 A.M. 

 
Thank you to all who brought the delicious food and 
desserts to the Potluck Lunch. We have a great bunch 
of good cooks. 
 
I saw many of you at Schützenfest – a good time was 
had by all. Come and join us in August. Stay well, and 
see you then! 

 

Christa Olding 
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A Huge Schützenfest Thank You!!! 
I want to thank you so very much for all your help and 
support of Schützenfest 2019!  I think we put on a great 
event, especially in light of the very hot and humid 
conditions!  We look forward to the future and the 
blessings of a weekend of wonderful weather. I 
fundamentally believe that all of the great work we have 
done and the goodwill and word-of-mouth that 
continues to build up will lead us to record results in the 
very near future.  It is difficult to be patient, but I also 
believe we will be prepared to deliver, once we are 
given better conditions. In spite of the weather 
challenges, we continue to show Kolping and 
Schützenfest off in a great way. 
 

The feedback we received from people who came, 
Facebook, our entertainers, our celebrities Jason 
‘Stattman’ Statt, Brian Thomas, and Catherine Bodak, 
our sponsors, etc. has been overwhelmingly positive.  I 
believe we put on an event we can be proud of which is 
also a great introduction to Kolping and our Society.  It 
is wonderful to see our Family continue to grow. 
 

As a testament to our efforts, each year we continue to 
receive more and more free publicity.  TV, Radio, and 
Print Publications continue to reach out to learn more 
about Schützenfest and our wonderful event and 
traditions. 
 

Goodwill and word-of-mouth is critical to Kolping and 
Schützenfest, as it helps attract more people to come 
and join.  I feel we continue to set the wheels in motion 
for greater success with all our advancements and new 
ideas, as well as our advertising and marketing efforts.  
We want to keep things growing and hope to have 
everyone’s help and support in 2020! 
 

I would be remiss not to highlight and thank all of our 
volunteers and leaders!  Based on our calculations, it 
takes approximately 1,000 volunteers to successfully 
pull off Schützenfest. 
 

As we continue with future Schützenfests and other 
activities, we want to continue to tap more and more 
into younger members and their families to help 
Kolping be a meaningful part of our lives and the 
German community.  We have something very special 
and unique to offer. 
 

It is going to be a great year with the new court of König 
Randy & Königin Katrina Brunsman and Jr. König Leo 
Hull & Jr. Königin Katherine Faust!  It will be fun and 
exciting to see the familiar and new faces come out and 
celebrate Kolping-Style. 
 

Thank you again for everything! Jim Stukenborg 
 

Save or Return your Schützenfest 

Yard Signs!!! 
 

Since we re-use our Schützenfest Yard Signs each 
year, please either store them at your home or bring 
them back to the Kolping Klubhaus. We will 
distribute stickers next year to cover up the 2019 
dates with 2020 dates (July 17 – 18 – 19). 
 

IMPORTANT: Please be sure and also save or 
return the associated Wires. 

________________________________________ 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

3rd Annual “Harvest Fest” – 

Saturday, November 2, 2019 
 

We are once again VERY EXCITED about our annual 
“Harvest Fest” on Saturday, November 2!  We look 
forward to building on the great success of last 
year’s event and this newer tradition.  Please mark 
your calendars and tell your family, friends, and co-
workers about this fantastic family-friendly 
adventure!   
 

Details are being finalized, but some of our 
highlights include: 

 A fun Petting Zoo for the children and 
people of all ages. 

 Food will be provided in our “Schnitzel 
Haus”. 

o We expand beyond Schützenfest’s 
super popular Jägerschnitzel to 
include some additional tasty 
schnitzel dinner options to choose 
from. 

o Our Homemade from scratch Spätzle 
will accompany our wonderful 
meals. 

 Fresh and fun entertainment. 

 A wonderful selection of wine, including our 
new SchützenApfel Riesling wine. 

 Our fun ‘Electrified Schnaps Cart’ will be 
there as well. 

 

Linda and John Knizner are our wonderful Harvest 
Fest Chairpersons!  
 
Please mark your calendars and be on the lookout 
for additional details and please make plans to be 

there, as it will be fun for the entire family! 
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Schützen Club News 

 
Just a reminder that there will be a Team Captains’ 
meeting to review the official rules after the 
Appreciation Dinner on August 16th. 
 
If you have any Shooting Club questions, contact the 
president at slawson@mthealthy.org or call me at 578-
7873. 

Steve Lawson, Schützen Club President 
 
_________________________________________________________________ 
 

A Big Thank You from the  
Past King & Queen 

 
We would like to thank our King’s Court and our Kolping 
Family for all of the support and guidance that they have 
provided us during our reign. We would also like to 
thank all of the volunteers who make Schützenfest the 
celebration that it is. Schützenfest would not be as 
successful without all of the hard work from Jim and 
Anna Stukenborg, the kitchen staff and all the great food 
they prepared, the Tuesday Workers, and all of the 
people who helped with the set-up and tear-down of the 
event – just to name a few; so a Special Thanks to them. 
 
Congratulations to King Randy and Queen Katrina 
Brunsman, as well as Jr. King Leo Hull and Jr. Queen 
Katherine Faust! 
 

Ted and Ann Hoerstmann 

 

Schützenfest Grand Raffle Winners 

 

Congratulations to the following winners: 
 
John Murray   Grand Prize 
Christa Olding  Second Prize 
Wendell & Joanne Hull Third Prize 
 
__________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 

 
 

Kolping Golf League 
 
The Kolping Golf League began its 26th season in 
April of this year.  Play is held at Beech Creek Golf 
Course at 1831 Hudepohl Lane, 45231.   
 
The cost is $12.50 for nine holes and includes the 
cart rental.  We play a scramble format with three 
or four golfers per team, depending on how many 
show up.  Teams are determined by the luck of the 
draw.  Tee times begin at 9:30.  Please arrive by 
9:15.   
 
Each week, you will have different people on your 
team.  Men and women are welcome and one need 
not be a member of Kolping to participate.  It’s just 
a fun way to spend a Thursday morning!   
 
Contact Tom Musbach for more information: (513) 
793-1148. 

Deadline for articles to be submitted for 

the September Bulletin is Thursday, 

August 22nd at 5:00 P.M. 

Please submit articles to  

Nancy Pelzel at: 
nancypelzel@aol.com 
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Musikkapelle Bidingen 2019 

 

 
 

Der Deutsche Buben Verein and Clovernook Country Club invite you to join them for an 

evening of Gemütlichkeit with the Bidingen Band from the Allgäu region of Bavaria in 

Southern Germany.  The musicians will perform an entertaining arrangement and Clovernook 

will be offering a selection of German Bier, Food and Wine for your pleasure. 

 

Saturday, September 14, 2019 

Clovernook Country Club 

2035 West Galbraith Road, Cincinnati, Ohio 45239 

5PM ~ 10PM 

No admission charge ~ Special German menu ~ German Bier 

Band will perform from 6:30 – 9:30PM. 

Cash and Credit Cards accepted ~ Pay as you go 

Reservations Required to ensure proper set-up and staffing 

 

For Reservations Contact: 

Barb Meese at 513.521.0333 0r bmeese@clovernookcc.com 
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Anniversary Celebrants at the Father’s Day/Anniversary Mass on June 16, 2019 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above top, 60-year celebrants  

Magda and Ben Geers, 
Tom and Lorraine Pieper,  

Franz and Margie Wilke. 

 
 

Above bottom, 55-year celebrants 

George and Clara Ostendorf, 

Celeste and Otto Hermes. 

Above, 25-year celebrants,  
Queen Ann and King Ted Hoerstmann. 

Not present for photo –  

David and Lisa Holstein. 
 

Below, 50-year celebrants 
Bill and Barbara Adelmann, 

Gisela and Karl Holstein. 



 

Cincinnati Kolping Bulletin 10 August 2019 

Scenes from Schützenfest 2019 
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Kolping Connection: Michel Keidel has been the official Graphic Designer for the 

Schützenfest Committee over the past two years. Coming onboard for the 150th 

Schützenfest Anniversary Celebration, Michel has proven to be indispensible in 

creating graphic design solutions that have visual impact and create powerful 

communication results. Michel has worked with us generously and respected our 

special Not For Profit Status needs. We thank Michel Keidel for his many contributions 

toward creating a professional and exciting new look to our Schützenfest print, 

electronic and banner promotions and advertising. 

2019 Calendar of Events 

JANUARY  2 Board Meeting 
   4 General Meeting 
  12 King's Party 
  18 Schützen Nacht 
  26 Stube Nacht 
  28 Board Meeting (Feb) 
 
FEBRUARY  1 General Meeting 
   9 Celebration Dance 
  15 Schützen Nacht 
  24 Schlachtfest 
  25 Board Meeting (March) 
 
MARCH  1 General Meeting 
   8 Fish Fry (Society) 
  10 St. Joseph’s Day Mass 
  15 Fish Fry (Sports Club) 
  15 Schützen Nacht 
  16 King's Ball 
  22 Fish Fry (Schützen Club) 
  29 Fish Fry (Fr. David Hiller Fund)  
 
APRIL   1 Board Meeting 
   5 Fish Fry (Young Families) 
   5 General Meeting 
  12 Fish Fry (Endowment) 
  12 Schützen Nacht 
  14 Awards Banquet 
  28 Spring Konzert 
  29 Board Meeting (May) 
 
MAY    3 General Meeting 
  17 Schützen Nacht 
  24 Seth Stevens Tournament 
  25 Seth Stevens Tournament 
  26 Seth Stevens Tournament 
 
JUNE   3 Board Meeting 
  

JUNE   7 General Meeting 
16 Father's Day/Anniversary Mass 

  21 Schützen End Party 
   
JULY    1 Board Meeting 
    5 General Meeting 
  19 Schützenfest 
  20 Schützenfest 
  21 Schützenfest 
  29 Board Meeting (August) 
 
AUGUST   2 General Meeting 
  16 Captains Meeting – Schützen Club 
  16 Appreciation Party 
  26 Board Meeting (September) 
 
SEPTEMBER  6 General Meeting 
   6 Fill the Net Tournament 
   7 Fill the Net Tournament 
   8 Fill the Net Tournament 
  20 Schützen Nacht 
  30 Board Meeting (October) 
 
OCTOBER   4 General Meeting 
  18 Schützen Nacht 
  27 Memorial Mass/Goettafest 
  28 Board Meeting (Nov) 
 
NOVEMBER   1 General Meeting/Elections 
    2 Harvest Fest 
  15 Schützen Nacht 
 
DECEMBER  1 Weihnachts Konzert 
   2 Board Meeting 

 8 General Meeting/Christmas Party 
  15 Children's Christmas Party 
  20 Schützen Nacht 
  30 Board Meeting (Jan) 
    

MEETINGS: 
 

Board of Directors Monday prior to the first  
   Friday of the month – 7:00 pm 
General Membership First Friday – 7:30 pm 
 

Senior Citizens Second Tuesday – 11:30 am 
 

Schützen Club  Third Friday – 7:00 pm 
 

Genealogy Group Third Sunday – 2:00 pm 
 

Sängerchor  Every Tuesday – 7:30 pm 
 

Sports Club  Fourth Wednesday – 8:00 pm 

KOLPING MISSION STATEMENT 

 
We, the members of the Catholic Kolping Society of 
America, led by the vision of our founder, Blessed 
Adolph Kolping, promote the development of the 
individual and the family by fostering a sense of 
belonging and friendship through our holistic 
programs of spiritual, educational, charitable, and 
social activities. 


